Waluga Neighborhood Association Meeting

August 10, 2016

Our Savior’s Lutheran Church


	Board Members
Present 
	Cheryl Uchida & Cindy Maddox, Co-chairs; Will Mahoney-Watson, Vice Chair;  Sandy Reay, Sec./Treas,, Bruce Goldson, Jim Newcomer 

	Guest
	Carol & Marc Lavender


             6:50 – Meeting to order
                        We welcomed newcomers Carol & Marc Lavender
             Minutes    
                         The minutes of the July 13th meeting were approved                                                                                                

            Treasurer’s Report
                               No change from last month in our account.
            Land Use & Tree Removal
A.  15948 Quarry Rd land use development for live/work buildings: After neighborhood meeting held on July 7, the applicant provided required meeting notes that only included questions asked by meeting attendees. No answers to questions were recorded.

There were 17 meeting attendees. Waluga NA submitted additional comments to the City expressing meeting attendees’ dismay in the quality of the notes provided.  When asked, the City responded by saying that a second pre app meeting is being planned, but a second meeting with neighbors is not required by code. There were many concerns about tree removal, too much densification of property, parking space shortage, calculations for required parking spaces for a live/work development, etc.   
 


B.  Springs Living complex – Plans for constructing a corner plaza and/or gathering 



place at Kruse and Boones Ferry will move ahead as soon as the Boones Ferry Improvement 


Design project advisory committee decides on the kind of rock, concrete and/or brick 



surfaces to use. 
C. The white oak tree removal at The Forest condominiums is still pending’ 
D. A large fir tree (33“ DBH) at 4320 Douglas Way is to be removed because of potential house gutter and foundation damage. Three invasive cherry trees were approved to be removed in the rear yard.
           Traffic Actions
A. Dick has asked Lt. Treat to have more patrols at the corner of Quarry, Heritage and 
 Harvey Way.  We feel that the white painted line is too far from stop sign and too close to the intersection.  We will ask to have it relocated.
B. There are potholes on Quarry, Galewood and Oakridge. They can be reported to the LO maintenance dept.
            WNA Annual Picnic September 11th
                         After much discussion, it was decided to only serve cold food at the picnic.  Jim Newcomer                                                        
                         agreed to be the leader of the food/beverage committee. The following was decided:

                         Time:  Picnic shelter is available from 1-4 pm.  We will need one hour for set up, so picnic will 

                         be advertised from 2-4 pm.

                          Set Up:  Tables are available from Jeff Novak, Marc, Bruce and Cheryl

                          Banner:  Cheryl
                          Flyers:  Will to design, mentioning City presentation at Annual Meeting in October

                          Signs and balloons and donor board:  Sandy and Bruce
Sandwiches & Salads:  Sandwiches from Albertson’s/Cindy; Salads from Zupans and New      Seasons/Jim; 

                          Appetizers: Baja Fresh/Michael;  
                          Desserts & snack: Cookies/Carol and/or Cindy, Costco/Carol, Brownies/Cindy;
                          Beverages: Cheryl [note: this was changed to Michael and Cindy
           WNA Annual General Meeting program
                         Date was changed to October 5th from 7-9 pm.  Location TBA.  The first half hour 

will be election of Board, WNA business and a brief power point presentation of past year     activities and accomplishments.
The second part of the meeting will be a presentation and two-way discussion by the City      for the LGVC BF road traffic impacts in the Waluga neighborhood. More details at the WNA September 14 board meeting.



Committee, Meetings and Project update
A. Will reported that 2 streetlights will be installed on Douglas Way before school starts.

B. The City is working on reviewing bids for sidewalk repairs in front of the Lake Fir Apts.

C. BFR Improvement project –Bruce is on a Streetscape sub-committee. They looked at sample materials for sidewalks and walls along BF.  There is also an Arts & History committee and a plant/tree subcommittee.

                         D.  Emergency Preparedness – Police Chief Johnson suggested an article be put in Hello LO                                  
      about what WNA is doing about preparedness.  Block meetings are being planned for
      the next few months.  More equipment includingtwo way radios and wrenches may
      be ordered with grant funds..

E.  Friends of Waluga Parks – Will has planned for two work parties in October.  One is for
trail restoration and one large trash/debris removal.  He would like to see a trails system established in the two parks.
             Meeting adjourned at 8:45               

             Respectfully submitted,
          Sandy Reay, Secretary

           Next board meeting on Wednesday, September 14, 6:45 p.m., Location TBA {note: we have 
retained Our Saviors Lutheran church]

